STATE OF NEVADA
DEPARTMENT OF TAXATION

Web Site: https://tax.nv.gov
Call Center: (866) 962-3707

JOE LOMBARDO
Governor CARSON CITY OFFICE
GEORGE KELESIS 3850 Arrowhead Dr., 2™ Floor
Chair, Nevada Tax Commussion Carson City, Nevada 89706
SHELLIE HUGHES Phone: (775) 684-2000
Executive Director Fax: (775) 684-2020
May 15, 2023

Ms. Vicki Van Buren, Admin. Services Manager
City of Reno

P.O. Box 1900

Reno, NV 89505

Re: Tentative Budget — Fiscal Year 24/25
City of Reno
Reno Redevelopment Agency #1
Reno Redevelopment Agency #2

Dear Ms. Van Buren:

LAS VEGAS OFFICE
700 E. Warm Spnings Rd, Suite 200
Las Vegas, Nevada 89119
Phone (702) 486-2300
Fax (702) 486-2373

RENOQ OFFICE
4600 Kietzke Lane, Suite L235
Reno, NV 89502
Phone: (775) 687-9999
Fax: {775) 688-1303

The Department of Taxation has examined the above referenced tentative budgets for fiscal year 24/25

tentative budget in accordance with NRS 354.596(5).

Please be reminded a proof of publication of the notice of the public hearing must be transmitted to the

Department with your final budget (NRS 354.598 (3)).

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (775) 684-2065 or e-mail me at

karahmann@tax.state.nv.us.

Sincerely,

0o Lk s

Kellie Grahmann

Budget Analyst

Local Government Finance
Department of Taxation
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